
City of Oelwein Community Development Department 
20 2nd Ave SW Oelwein, Iowa 50662 

319-283-5862 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mayor, Council and PFEED Members, 
 

On June 25, 2021, the Community Development Department was contacted by Brandon Bush, the 
owner of 202 4th Ave. Brandon asked if the city was interested in taking the home and the property.  
 
The Community Development Department scheduled an inspection of the structure. Based on the 
condition of the property, the dwelling was placarded as unsafe to occupy and ordered to be 
demolished by July 30, 2021.  
 
This is one of many homes in the City of Oelwein that needs to be addressed to help improve 
neighborhoods and improve blight. The city already owns two properties to the north. If the city decides 
to take the property, it could be combined with the north properties, or re-surveyed and split into 
multiple lots for future housing. If the city decides to not accept the property, we will be facing yet 
another property that the owner does not have the money available to demolish the home. The city will 
order the home demolished, assess the cost to taxes and end up with a lot that we will maintain and not 
have ownership.  
 
Please keep in mind that this was a property that was quit claim deeded to Brandon by his father on 12-
22-2020. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jay Shekleton 
Building Official/Zoning Administrator 
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